



## **Carterhatch Junior School**

Carterhatch Lane, Enfield EN1 4JY Tel: 020 8804 2101

Website: www.carterhatchjunelt.org Email: enquiries@carterhatchjunelt.org

Headteacher: Ms H McGovern Deputy Headteacher: Miss C Newton

29 April 2019

**Dear Parents** 

## School logo and uniform

As you know we have been reviewing our logo over the last half-term. The shortlist of logos was discussed last week and the classes voted for their favourite design, which is below:





I talked to the children at our whole school assembly today to show them the winning design.

The children thought it best represented our school values, especially collaboration and resilience. When discussing the image, the children came up with the following ideas to describe what it means to them:

- Shows us reaching for the stars
- We work hard to do our best
- We have dreams and ambitions
- It shows respect between the children
- At Carterhatch we aim high and achieve!

As part of the logo change we have decided that we will be changing our sweatshirt and cardigans from the colour green to navy **from September 2019**. We will stay with the grey for skirts and trousers with a white polo shirt.



We are working to a tight deadline for the changes to come into effect from September 2019 and we are thinking about the best way to do this in time for the September change.

As a start, the pupils joining us from the Infants (current Year 2) will buy the new uniform sweatshirt or cardigan with our new logo in navy. So for parents in Year 2, please do not buy sweatshirts in green. The new navy ones will be available in August. For the current Years 3-5 I have decided we will buy every pupil their first navy sweatshirt or cardigan. We will let you know more about this later this term.

Once the sweatshirts and cardigans are sorted out we will review the PE and book bags. We will also be looking at buying new outside signage with our new logo and colour.

Yours sincerely

Ms H McGovern Headteacher

